MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, JUNE 18, 2013
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the President, Mrs. Fogel, at 6:31 p.m.  Dr. Wroblewski, Mrs. Schechtel, Ms. Hare, Mr. Weimer, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, and Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian, were present.  Also present was Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary.  
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded Mr. Weimer, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the May 21, 2013 Board meeting with a correction.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for May.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for May.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mr. Weimer, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for May.

The Director’s Statistical Report for May was noted.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mr. Weimer, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 759.

Mr. Horowitz noted the Annual Trustee Training Workshop will be held at Suffolk Cooperative Library System on October 10, 2013 at 6:30 p.m.  One of the topics to be discussed is next generation learning solutions.
Mr. Horowitz advised the Trustees that Library Legislation Day in Albany will be held on  February 27, 2014.
Mr. Horowitz discussed the findings of RMG Consultants regarding the Public Automated Library System (PALS).  The consulting firm was brought in to compare our current Innovative circulation system and catalog acquisitions module to that of other vendors.  The findings indicated that there was an enormous investment in the current system, including financial costs, with hardware and software implementation, not to mention the time, training and use by more than 2,700 library staff members.  It was concluded that the next generation of Innovative circulation system, Sierra, was not ready for PALS.
On a motion by Mr. Weimer, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to dispose of 407 gray CD cases.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mr. Weimer, it was unanimously agreed to dispose of damaged and obsolete equipment as presented in Exhibit A.

The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head’s Report was noted. 

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Personnel Report as presented.
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to go into executive session to discuss matters relating to personnel issues at 6:53 p.m.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded Mr. Weimer, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 7:58 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.

On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the salary increments as presented. 
The next meeting of the Board will be held on July 16, 2013 following the Annual Reorganization Meeting at 6:30 p.m. 
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mr. Weimer, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,








Tory T. Hare







             Secretary

